
SPSO decision report

Case: 201801491, A Medical Practice in the Grampian NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Ms C complained about the care and treatment her mother (Mrs A) received at the practice. Mrs A had a history of

a number of health issues and Ms C said that the practice failed to monitor her properly or to ensure that she saw

a cardiologist (a doctor who specialises in diseases and abnormalities of the heart). She further complained that

Mrs A's symptoms were not treated reasonably and the medication she was prescribed was inappropriate.

We took independent advice from a GP. We found that Mrs A had been regularly seen, review appointments had

been arranged and the medication prescribed was reasonable. At a previous surgery, Mrs A was managed in

secondary care (in a hospital by a cardiologist) who had the responsibility for ensuring her ongoing cardiology

follow-up and monitoring. We found that the practice had noted that Mrs A had not been to a follow-up and they

contacted the hospital to advise them as was appropriate. Therefore, we did not uphold Ms C's complaint.
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